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   FEDERACIÓN ARGENTINA DE ASOCIACIONES 

   DE PROFESORES DE INGLÉS

     Personería Jurídica 133 "F"  

     CUIT 30-68537160-6

FAAPI’s NEWSLETTER 8

October/ November/ December 2005

Dear all:

Season greetings to you all and best wishes for enjoyable and restoring holidays after a year so full of challenges and, hopefully, rewarding moments, the kind that help you celebrate life in all its ups and downs! The ideal season for looking back in wonder at how fast time flies, so much, that here we are once again revising our New Year’s resolutions – that annual list that we reconstruct again and again trying to do better in the areas we don’t feel  satisfied with.
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FAAPI Executive Committee held this year’s last meeting  Saturday, December 3rd, 2005. As usual, several  interesting topics were dealt with, namely,

· The date of the Annual Ordinary Meeting was set for April 1st, 2006. The EC positions to be renewed are: President, Treasurer, Second Committee Member, Shadow Second Committee Member and Auditing Member. Please remember that in case you are interested in nominating a member of your TA to any of these positions, different from the representative attending the meeting, said representative must bring a paper signed by the nominee expressly stating their agreement to the nomination.

· Besides, as already stated in our previous Newsletter, the TAs needing financial aid to send their representative to the meeting will be able to apply for it following the instructions to be found in the minute of the Executive Committee Meeting that will be sent to each Association. 

· APrIR’s Chair Nora Seculi reported on FAAPI Conference 2006 Venue and topic: 

FAAPI Conference 2006

Place:    Rosario

Venue:  A. Teatro Broadway

                 Morning Plenaries only

             B. Instituto San Bartolome ( ex Rosario English School)

                 Afternoon and evening concurrent sessions. Commercial displays 

                 and others.

Topic:   Multiple Literacies – beyond the four skills.

             Participants are invited to submit papers on the following areas,

· The nature of acquisition: how literate behaviours are developed

· The learner’s role in the acquisition process: the learner as an active participant in the process, the prime motivator and meaning-maker.

· The teacher-expert’s role: as the facilitator in the process of exploring and producing texts and that of arbitrator between the learners and the worlds of language and literacy into which they wish to be initiated.

· The nature of language and texts: their basic and fundamental features and their place in the world; multimodal texts and e-literacy.

· Literacy across cultures: differences between L₁ and EFL literacy practices and theoretical models as a springboard for the promotion of tolerance and intercultural awareness.

· Literacy learning communities: workplace and academic EFL literacy, adult EFL literacy, inclusive curricula, diversity and literacy.

Further information will be released as we get it but we thought it would be interesting for those interested in submitting abstracts for workshops, concurrent sessions and posters to learn about the topic this early

The British Council’s Words on Words organized  by ASPI Salta provided a weekend of high quality intellectual pleasure on October 14 

and 15 .
Held at Hotel Real, this year the British Council brought Claudia Ferradas Moi as presenter/ facilitator of their Words on Words 2005 Proposal: Reading Groups on Contemporary UK Literature. 

We also had the pleasure of meeting Blake Morrison and listening to him reading an extract from “And when did you last see your father?”, the chapter called Oulton Park which brought to life a scene from his family life in which his father tried to enter the park circuiting a long queue of cars, much to the embarrassment of his wife and children. 


IATEFL’s October November Issue 187 features among its many other very interesting topics, two appearing in  the IATEFL announcement section which deserve top priority,

· First, President Tessa Woodward writes:

“The current wisdom about organizations, whether they be charities like IATEFL  or other kinds of business or educational institution, is that the leaders should have a Vision or Plan or Path for the future. If all the people helping to run the organization can agree about beliefs and goals and a sense of mission, the thinking goes, people will feel congruent and inspired to act well since there is a strong feeling for what is a priority. 

If you are an IATEFL member, you may well know that Peter Grundy, our past President, now Vice President, asked a group of IATEFL friendly folk to form a think tank to meet in Graz in the spring of 2005. The IATEFL Co-ordinating Committee also gave itself the luxury of a full day to talk about “visions for IATEFL” at a meeting in June, 2005.

We took the topic a little tongue-in-cheek, for you can’t believe all you read in management literature, but nevertheless we did come up with drawings, metaphors, lists, and lots of discussions on what would be a good set of beliefs about the future. The idea when working on “visions about the future is to come up with what you hope to achieve and the when you hope to achieve it by, but leave the how to a bit later on.

Coming up with the discussion and ideas was easy but getting them simmered down into one catchy or pithy statement (which the gurus say it is the next step) was quite a challenge!

This is what we have come up with so far…

By 2010 IATEFL will be an  even larger and more outward-looking, international community that ELT professionals will want to join and one that forms bridges between the inexperienced and experienced, the practical and the theoretical, and the many different perspectives and contexts of the ELT world.

So now we are at the stage of airing the statement, sharing it with others and starting work on the how part too! We hope to come up with many more specific  and practical ideas for the implementation of the statement over the next few months.”

Far from being a charity or having patrons, FAAPI, however, also needs to follow suit and envision its future. We share with Tessa the very same tongue-in-cheek sensation for many of us worked out the profiles of the disparate educational institutions we taught in over the last decade borrowing so much from the world of business that people ended up mistrusting what they were doing and the motives behind it. However it is good to undertake a bit of soul searching in favour of these incredible non government associations of professionals who do their best to  promote events and other means to further the ELT profession. In our long professional experience the greatest ELT events have always been the ones organized by FAAPI and its member associations. So we should also be able to envision the future with a growing Federation, with new TAs springing up in every state and old foundering ones being revived by the renewed commitment of the teachers in the area.

It is not an impossible dream but to enable it there is one point we must bear in mind: associations are usually revived by the drive that comes from within their core, i.e., people who were at one time or another convinced of their importance and are ready to work as a service to the profession, not just to promote themselves. Thus, later, if and when the association is standing on its feet and fulfilling its objectives, nobody will be able to toot their own  horn.  because the job of associations is team-based, that of a cell of ELT professionals committed to the larger community. Hard work but with great rewards because everybody learns something and gains friends in the sharing. Perhaps those who decide to quit the TAs and vent their grievances to dissociate need to be persuaded to stay, work and share, and vote at the right time for the candidates they think will be the best ones to carry out the projects they support. From within. Because from without, they have no voice and remind us of Quixote’s comment to Sancho, “Dogs are barking! It means we’re riding on.” Maybe the most soul-searching question to ask ourselves is not what the TA does for us, but what we, as ELT professionals, can and should do for it and hence, contribute to recreate the vision of  Teacher Associations of ever wider scope making up a greater Federation to enable the attainment of its founding objectives and the furthering of the ELT profession. 

Maybe the role of President of both a Teacher Association and  the Federation should be assimilated to that of the stoker – the humble worker who had to tend the fire so that the steam engine  could keep its pace  and which, by the way, became a job of the past together  with steam power. The comparison is not innocent since there is a lot to do to keep the fire going in institutions such as ours and perhaps the most important task  is precisely that of recreating the vision of its future on the basis of how far we have come. 

Good moment to remind you that in our October/ November issue last year we quoted the  conclusions of the British Council Seminar “Growing Numbers Increasing the Impact of English Language Teachers’ Associations” attended by Teacher Associations’ representatives of twenty-one countries, held at Bornemouth, UK, June  20th through 25th, 2004. The seminar was designed to enable participants to improve the impact of their traditional menu of services and develop resources such as websites and discussion lists. In case you are interested you only need to consult it with a click on Newsletters.

· The great news is that IATEFL has recently concluded a new member benefit that includes a subscription to English Teaching professional, initially on a trial basis for a year. As ETp appears bimonthly, you will also find your first copy of ETp included as an IATEFL membership benefit posted together with the issue of IATEFL’s Newsletter, Voices for as long as this offer runs.

Those of you who have a current subscription to ETp will have your current subscription extended by one year.

If you have any queries about this offer or your subscription please contact IATEFL on membership@iatefl.org
By the way, if you are a FAAPI member considering attending IATEFL’s 40th International  Conference at Harrogate International Centre, 8-12 April, and willing to represent the Federation on Associates Day, please, contact us, as there is no way the Federation can afford to send a representative at the present currency exchange rate.   

MISCELLANEA

In Memoriam

Isabel Recaman June 7th, 2005 in Santa Fe. Beloved ET professional and ASPI Santa Fe member. Both the Association President in his opening speech and Vice President in her moving In Memoriam in the Conference Proceedings paid homage to this most remarkable teacher, whose academic achievements and professional reputation were overshadowed by her personal values.  

Fanny Weber de Triboli Pisi, Dec. 4th, 2005.  FAAPI Executive Committee regret to inform that ASPI Salta President’s,  Ana Elisa Triboli Pisi, mother passed peacefully away at the age of 90 years and offer her and her family their deepest sympathy at this time of bereavement.

Profesora  VIOLETA BABILANO Vda. de PENNACCHI. Oct 7th, 2005 

La Asociación de Profesores de Inglés de Rosario  (APrIR)  regret to inform the death of their beloved honorary founding member, unconditional and untiring counsellor and colleague for many years in multiple institutional projects and endeavours. Her presence will live on in AprIR as the role model for the updated committed ET professional, full of intellectual curiosity and enthusiasm and a warm happy though realistic life philosophy. 

_______________________________________________________________
Births: Guido Jorge Gonzalez Renart was born November 9th at 1.50 p.m. Congratulations and all the best to his overjoyed doting parents.


FAAPI 2005 Dinner Party photos appearing as news in our website were taken by Paola Sviatschi, from ACPI and Executive Committee Auditing Member, whom we thank for giving us the CD which enabled their publication. 


DON’T QUIT

When things go wrong, as they sometimes will,

when the  road you’re trudging seems all uphill,

when the  funds are low and the debts are high,

and you want to smile, but you have to sigh,

when care is pressing you down a bit,

rest, if you must, but don’t quit.

Life is queer with its twists and turns,

as everyone of us sometimes learn,

and many a failure turns about,

when he might have won had he stuck it out.

Don’t give up though the pace seems slow.

You might succeed with another blow.

Often the goal is nearer than it seems

to a faint and faltering man.

Often the struggle he has given up

when he might have captured the victor’s cup.

And he learned too late

when the night slipped down

how close he was to the golden crown.

Success is failure turned inside out,

the silver tint of the clouds of doubt.

and you never can tell how close you are .

It may be near when it seems far,

so stick to the fight when you are hardest hit.

It is when things seem worst that you musn’t quit.

Best regards and please, keep in touch.  
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       Norma Beatriz Boetsch                                                      Ana Maria Pettinari

            President                                                                          Secretary

PAGE  
5
Dirección Postal: España 425 4°D – 4400 SALTA, ARGENTINA

E-mail: norbeboe@netscape.net - Web page: http://www.faapi.org.ar


